
Plutonium Handbook must be em
phasized. It is, indeed, a unique 
reference book for plutonium work
ers. Authors and editors must be 
congratulated for the quality and the 
amount of work performed. 
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If ever the proceedings of a meet
ing have appeared in print under 
favorable conditions, this fortunate 
book is an example of such. The 
outstanding characteristic of both the 
Symposium on Nuclear Physics Re
search with Low Energy Accelera
tors and this book, which contains 
the proceedings of the symposium, is 
timeliness. One learns in the preface 
that the idea for a conference dealing 
in depth with current experimental 
research using low-energy accelera
tors (below 5 MeV) originated in the 
subcommittee on Nuclear Structure 
of the National Academy of Science
National Research Council with the 
hope of stimulating those who might 
be considering n u c 1 ear structure 
studies at their own institutes. This 
function is served admirably by this 
publication, not the least because of 
the promptness with which it has 
appeared in print, hardly six months 
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after the symposium its elf took 
place. 

The book is typical of most re
ports of meetings in that it contains 
a series of papers, 22 in fact, by 
individual authors each with his own 
style and effectiveness. The first 
paper, which deals with "The tech
nique of the application of lithium
dr ift e d g e r m ani um gamma-ray 
detectors," is unfortunately disap
pointing evidence that not all papers 
are of satisfactory calibre. It is too 
wordy, and too full of trivia through 
which one must sort before one finds 
Significant information. The second 
paper is an example of the material 
that makes this a useful book. It is 
a paper on gamma-ray angular cQr
relation studies and isobaric analog 
states presented by someone working 
in the field who is familiar with the 
motivation for this kind of work, the 
theoretical implication, and the sta
tus of the field in general. Much 
data are presented for illustrative 
purposes, much of which comes from 
original work of the author. Similar 
papers discuss electromagnetic life
times, lifetime measurements with 
bremsstrahlung, Mossbauer studies 
with Van de Graaff Accelerators, 
lithium-induced reactions, and other 
fields of research which are actively 
being studied around these machines. 

Several papers review areas per
haps a little more theoretical in 
nature, such as shell model calcula
tions of interest to the partiCipants 
of the conference, theoretical prob
lems related to the study of the 
intrinsic shapes of light nuclei, and 
(for those whose tastes might be way 
out), astrophysical problems 

All this material is presented in 
a highly concentrated and terse style 
and is not of the best kind for the 
novice to study. It is suited for the 
expert who is interested in learning 
what people in associated fields are 
dOing and for the individuals en
trusted with the responsibility of 
suggesting programs of research at 
their institutions. 

The book ends with an interesting 
summary of the conference in which 
a review of the subject matter is 
followed by an evaluation of the field 
of nuclear structure physics. The 
attractions of work in this field are 
des c rib e d in somewhat glowing 
terms. The last sentence is "Our 
chosen field remains a cornucopia, 
the fruits of which are not only 
sweet to our own taste, but also to 

others." If one does not fear the 
occasional taste of lemon, then one 
can happily taste of these fruits in 
this book. 
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